## Women's Single Tax Club By Gertrude E. Mackenzie

At a special meeting of the Women's Single Tax Club, the officers for the coming year were elected as follows: president, Mrs. Helene H. McEvoy; vice-president, Mrs. Gertrude E. Mackenzie; director to the D. C. Federation of Women's Clubs, Mrs. Esther M. Daggit; alternate, Mrs. Bertha M. Davis. Our officers are usually elected at our annual Riverdale picnic, but that pleasant family reunion had to be dispensed with this June-for the first time in 34 years—owing to Mrs. Keeley's failing health and the impossibility of getting help.

In place of the Riverdale picnic, the club held a little outing down river. As two members of the party were not single taxers, but were invited guests, I suggested that our president give a little talk on the subject on our return trip. So, while we were all together, Mrs. McEvoy gave a very good explanation of the Georgist philosophy. Soon after she started on it, a young lieutenant came over and asked if he might listen in, as he was interested; and, in response to our cordial invitation, he came over with his lady friend (a WAC) and joined the group and asked questions. As we landed, I saw him giving Mrs. McEvoy his name and address, so I imagine he'll receive some literature on the subject. I resolved right then and there that hereafter I am going armed with single tax leaflets for distribution when occasion calls. Washington, D. C.